
Manchester City Council 
Report for Information 

 
Report to:   Health Scrutiny Committee – 9 March 2022 
 
Subject:   Living Safely and Fairly with Covid 
 
Report of:  Director of Public Health, Manchester City Council 
                       Medical Director, Manchester Health and Care Commissioning 
 

 
Summary  
  
On Monday 21 February the Prime Minister announced the publication of the 
National Living Safely with Covid Plan.  
 
Over the past few weeks, the Director of Public Health, council colleagues and other 
partners have been developing the local Manchester Living Fairly and Safely with 
Covid draft plan. This will be circulated to the Committee shortly for comments before 
it goes to the Council Executive on 16 March. 
 
In advance of the meeting the Director of Public Health and Medical Director, 
Manchester Health and Care Commissioning, will also circulate their usual summary 
presentation on the latest available data relating to Manchester COVID-19 rates and 
the Manchester Vaccination Programme. At the meeting Members will have the 
opportunity to ask any questions. 
 
Recommendations 
 
The Committee are asked to: 
 
1. Comment on the draft Manchester Living Safely and Fairly with Covid Plan. 
 
2. Note the presentation. 
 

 
Wards Affected: All 
 

Environmental Impact Assessment - the impact of the issues addressed in this report 
on achieving the zero-carbon target for the city 

 

  



 

Manchester Strategy outcomes Summary of how this report aligns to the OMS 

A thriving and sustainable city: 
supporting a diverse and 
distinctive economy that creates 
jobs and opportunities 

This unprecedented national and international crisis 
impacts on all areas of our city. The ‘Our 
Manchester’ approach has underpinned the 
planning and delivery of our response, working in 
partnership and identifying innovative ways to 
continue to deliver services and to establish new 
services as quickly as possible to support the most 
vulnerable in our city 

A highly skilled city: world class 
and home grown talent sustaining 
the city’s economic success 

A progressive and equitable city: 
making a positive contribution by 
unlocking the potential of our 
communities 

A liveable and low carbon city: a 
destination of choice to live, visit, 
work 

A connected city: world class 
infrastructure and connectivity to 
drive growth 

 
Contact Officers: 
 
Name:  David Regan 
Position: Director of Public Health 
E-mail:  david.regan@manchester.gov.uk 
 
Name:  Sarah Doran 
Position: Consultant in Public Health 
Email:  sarah.doran@manchester.gov.uk 
 
Name:  Dr Manisha Kumar 
Position: Medical Director, Manchester Health and Care Commissioning 
Email:  manisha.kumar1@nhs.net 
 
Background documents (available for public inspection): 
 
None 
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